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March 18, 2005

The President's Advisory Panel on Federal Tax Reform 
1440 New York Avenue NW 
Suite 2100 
Washington, DC  20220

Subject:  Public Comments re:  Current Tax Code Problems

Ladies & Gentlemen:

I am writing this letter to express my views to the President’s Advisory Panel regarding the current tax system burdens and the benefits of replacing the existing broken tax codes with a fair consumption tax.  

My wife and I own a small environmental consulting business and have been struggling to build our business while providing for our family’s future.  Small businesses form the backbone of the American economy and the current tax code makes small businesses especially vulnerable to failure given the high cost of compliance and cash flow issues.  The FairTax initiative, if approved,  will lessen the tax burden on our business as well as our cost of compliance with our overly complicated tax code.    

A small business today must use tax accounting rules to keep track of:  income, inventories, various types of expenses (some deductible, some partially deductible, some not currently deductible and some never deductible), depreciation, tax basis for assets sold, various pension and deferred compensation rules (including participation, top-heavy and non-discrimination rules), various employee benefits rules, and so on. The small business must also keep track of payroll taxes, including Social Security, Medicare and unemployment taxes as well as file a plethora of information returns on its payments.  Small business compliance costs would drop dramatically under the FairTax because the only question relevant for sales tax purposes is “How much did you sell to consumers?”  Period.
Research completed by Harvard Economist Dale Jorgensen, Ph.D., shows that the average hidden burden of taxation in the retail cost of services is approximately 25 percent.  Said another way, our income and Social Security tax systems add an average 25 percent to the cost of services delivered in the United States today.  In the case of my company, a small environmental consulting firm, the cost of compliance with the current tax system has become an obstacle to our potential growth.  Money spent to maintain compliance with the increasingly complicated tax code coupled with on-going cash-flow problems caused by having to pay into the Federal Income, Social Security, and Medicare taxes in advance of receipt of payment from our Clients stunts our ability to make timely hires necessary to grow our business.  Replacing the current tax code with a consumption tax such as the FairTax would eliminate the hidden tax burden and the cost of compliance.  In addition, drastic reduction, or possible elimination, of the IRS would be possible with the implementation of the FairTax initiative, saving billions of dollars of taxpayer money.

President Bush has made simplifying the tax code a cornerstone of his second term.  I believe that the goal of the President’s Advisory Panel on Federal Tax Reform should be to make the tax code  fair and understandable for every American.  The FairTax initiative meets those criteria and should be considered favorably by the Panel. 


Sincerely,


Ronald C. Pelle, President


P2 Environmental, Inc.

